From: Xucan Zhou

To: Cory Barringhaus; Robert.Salisbury@PLN.SCCGOV.ORG

Cc: Aaron Hebert

Subject: RE: Info Request for Permanente Creek Restoration Project SEIR--Cumulative Projects
Date: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 12:21:02 PM

Hello Cory and Rob,

Thank you very much for reaching out to Midpeninsula Regional Open Space District
(Midpen) for input to the preparation of the Supplemental Environmental Impact Report for
the Permanente Creek Restoration Project (PCRP). Please see below for a summary of Midpen
projects that could contribute to cumulative conditions in the PCRP area.

o Project name: Phased implementation of transportation demand management strategies at
Rancho San Antonio (RSA) Open Space Preserve (*Please note that this is a group of multiple
future projects. There is no official project name at this time.)

o Location: RSA Open Space Preserve and County Park

o Brief description: 15 transportation demand management strategies recommended by the
Rancho San Antonio Multimodal Access Strategies Report will be implemented by the District
in phases over many years. They are expected to encourage visitors to use greener modes of
transportation than solo occupant vehicles. They affect cumulative conditions in the vicinity of
the Permanente Creek Restoration Project area. For example, there may be a net increase in
visitors since the parking demand at the RSA is so great that people will quickly fill up spaces
that are vacated by people coming in via another mode. Please see our 04/28/2021 Board
report for more details.

o Status/Schedule: These strategies will be implemented in phases over many years. There is no
confirmed project plan/ scope/ timeline at this time.

If you have specific questions about the project mentioned above, please do not hesitate to
contact us. Additionally, we recommend coordinating with the City of Cupertino, City of Los
Altos, and Town of Los Altos Hills for information.

We appreciate the opportunity to submit input and look forward to future coordination with
the County and ESA in the next phase of CEQA review for the PCRP.

Sincerely,

Xucan

Xucan Zhou

Planner II

Midpeninsula Regional Open Space District
330 Distel Circle, Los Altos, CA 94022
i P:(650)772-3646 F:(650)691-0485
xzhou@openspace.org
WWwWw.openspace.org
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